MAT Executive Council

MEETING NOTES

Tuesday, December 6, 2006

2 pm

District Support Center, Maricopa Room
Members Present:
Shirley Green
PVCC


Jared Langkilde
MCC


Irene Ruiz
PC


Mary Kaye Allen
CGCC


Gary Mandarino
DO


John Snelling
EMCC


Karen Russo
GCC


Les Strickland
MCC


Ken  Clarke
PVCC

Judy Sanchez
GCC





Raul Sandoval
SMCC



Zhara Dean
SCC

Guest Present:
Patricia Honzay

Call to Order:


Shirley called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm.

Guest Presentation:


Shirley G. introduced Dr. Patricia Honzay who explained a program for which she is seeking MAT Executive Council support.  The  program’s goal is to facilitate career advancement for District employees by providing career path information.  To do this, Pat proposes to conduct a survey of  MAT employees exploring how they prepared themselves for advancement and compiling that information to identify “career patterns” if they exist, organize the information into a database, and make it available to give the employees opportunities to follow those steps if they choose.  Pat hopes to conduct a pilot study of MAT who have gone to Faculty positions.  Then the survey would be more widely disseminated with the ambitious hope of having results to report on at the MAT Conference in April.  Dr. Christine Hall is working on the project with Dr. Honzay.   After the presentation, the Executive Council discussed several questions and agreed that the MAT Executive Council would cosponsor the project;  Shirley’s name will appear on the invitation to participate

Meeting Notes Approved:


Note was made of correction in the spelling of Ken Clarke’s name and Jared Langkilde’s name; a motion to approve the notes of the November 1, 2006 meeting , with corrections, was made  by Ken Clarke and seconded by Judy Sanchez; the motion passed unanimously.

EBAC Report:


Les Strickland gave a lengthy EBAC report which covered projected increases for the next two fiscal years and several decisions that will have to be made at the next EBAC meeting next week.  A lengthy discussion followed.  The majority did not feel there was enough solid information to make a meaningful decision.  Shirley G. will draft a statement to that effect.

Bylaws


Gary reported that the committee met and reviewed and revised about half of the bylaws in detail.  He suggested that his report be tabled until next month with the review should be completed.

Internship 


Information was provided regarding Iris Love’s Internship.

Welcome Committee Report


Irene reported on the meeting the Welcoming Committee had with Iris, the progress on the initiative to this point, and what remains to be completed.  

Professional Growth


Shirley G. reviewed leadership of the Professional Growth committee while Sherri is on medical leave.  Jonathan Barney is acting chair with the assistance of former long-time chair, Dr. Mary Lou Mosley and current committee member, Les Strickland.


John Snelling brought up the question of how the new, increased per diem will be handled by the committee on applications that were submitted before the increase was announced.  Karen Russo made a motion that those applicants affected be compensated at the new per diem rate, and that the Professional Growth Committee work out the administrative details; Ken Clarke seconded it; the motion passed unanimously.

Cluster III Rep


Kim Granio has resigned as the Cluster III Representative.  As provided by the Bylaws, Shirley will appoint a replacement to finish out her term.

SPAC Representative


Shirley G. asked for ratification of Pat Honzay as the official MAT representative on SPAC.  Raul Sandoval so moved; Irene seconded the motion; it passed unanimously.

Compensation for CEU’s


The question was raised about compensating MAT employees for earning CEU’s by attending training.  There is precedent set by faculty and college safety employees. There will be further study on the question for possible inclusion in future CPD discussions.

Annual Evaluation Due Date



There was brief discussion about the reasoning behind the December due date for annual evaluations, whether that reason is still valid, and if it might be changed. The issue will be discussed further at a later date.

Next Meeting


The date for the January meeting was set for January 10, 2007, 2 to 4 pm.  Location to be announced later.  Lori O’Brien will be the guest speaking on the Talent Management Program.

The meeting was adjourned by Shirley at 4:05 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Zhara Dean

